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(14) The name, address, and telephone
number of the accounting or finance of-
ficer who may be contacted if the em-
ployee wishes to review the records or
to obtain information.

§ 92.13 Request for hearing.

(a) The employee shall be advised in
the notification that a hearing may be
requested by filing a written petition
within 15 calendar days of receipt of
the notification, addressed to the chief
of the paying agency’s accounting or fi-
nance office.

(b) The petition shall state the
grounds upon which the employee dis-
putes the proposed collection of the al-
leged debt. The petition shall identify
and explain with reasonable specificity
the facts, evidence which, and wit-
nesses who the employee believes sup-
port his or her position.

(c) The timely filing of a petition for
hearing shall stay any further collec-
tion proceedings. A decision by the ad-
ministrative law judge or other hearing
official (see § 92.5(j)) will be issued at
the earliest practical date, but no later
than 60 days after the filing of a peti-
tion for hearing, unless a delay is
granted at the request of the employee.

§ 92.15 Request for hearing after time
expires.

The Department may accept late re-
quests for a hearing if the employee
can show that delay in requesting a
hearing beyond the period provided in
the notice described in § 92.11 of this
part was caused by circumstances be-
yond his or her control or because of
failure to receive notice of the time
limit (unless he or she was otherwise
aware of it) or because of new informa-
tion.

§ 92.17 Form of hearings and written
decisions.

(a) Hearings shall consist of informal
conferences before an administrative
law judge or other hearing official (see
§ 92.5(j)) in which the employee and the
DOT creditor operating element are
given full opportunity to present evi-
dence, witnesses, and argument. The
DOT operating element will maintain a
summary record of a hearing provided
under these procedures.

(b) Written decisions provided after a
request for hearing shall, at a min-
imum, summarize the evidence alleged
to substantiate the nature and origin
of the alleged debt; the administrative
law judge’s or other hearing official’s
analysis, findings, and conclusions; the
amount and validity of the alleged
debt; and, where applicable, the repay-
ment schedule.

(c) A copy of the administrative law
judge’s or other hearing official’s final
decision shall be provided to the em-
ployee as well as the chief of the office
authorized to collect debts by deduc-
tion from salary.

(d) The decision of the administra-
tive law judge or other hearing official
shall be final and binding on the par-
ties.

§ 92.19 Obtaining the services of a
hearing official.

(a) Where a DOT operating element is
the creditor agency, the chief of the ap-
propriate accounting or finance office
shall schedule a hearing before an ad-
ministrative law judge or other hearing
official.

(b) If another (non-DOT) agency is
the creditor agency, then it is the re-
sponsibility of that agency to arrange
for a hearing if one is requested.

(c) Agents for the paying agency are
designated in appendix A to 5 CFR part
581. (This appendix lists the agents des-
ignated to accept legal process for the
executive branch, the U.S. Postal Serv-
ice, the Postal Rate Commission, the
District of Columbia, American Samoa,
Guam, the Virgin Islands, and the
Smithsonian Institution.)

§ 92.21 Deduction from pay.
(a) After other, less severe collection

actions have failed, the DOT operating
element (see § 92.5(g)) may implement
steps to obtain collection by salary off-
set. The method and the amount of the
salary offset shall be the method and
amount stated in the creditor agency’s
demand letter (see § 92.11) or notice (see
§ 92.7), or, if applicable, in the decision
of an administrative law judge or other
hearing official after an employee-re-
quested hearing on the matter. If a
DOT operating element is the creditor,
the procedures stated in § 92.11 shall be
followed.
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